ADVANCE COPY ONLY

MEMORANDUM

TO : The Regional Executive Director
DENR-MIMAROPA

ATTN : PENRO Palawan
CENRO Puerto Princesa City

FROM : The Director
In concurrent capacity as Assistant Secretary for Policy,
Planning and Foreign Assisted and Special Projects

SUBJECT : REQUEST OF CITY MAYOR HON. LUCILO R. BAYRON OF
PUERTO PRINCESA CITY, PALAWAN FOR TECHNICAL
ASSISTANCE IN MAINSTREAMING THE ICM APPROACH
INTO THEIR COMPREHENSIVE LAND USE PLAN (CLUP)

DATE

This has reference to the invitation letter from the Office of Puerto Princesa City, Palawan,
Mayor Honorable. Lucilo R. Bayron requested for the provision of technical assistance in
mainstreaming the ICM Approach into their Comprehensive Land Use Plan (CLUP). A
three-day workshop shall be conducted on February 22-24, 2023 spearheaded by their City
Planning and Development Office. This request emanated from the agreements during the
orientation and forward planning meeting on ICM mainstreaming conducted last 6-8 December
2022 which this Office has initiated to PPC.

In view thereof, this Bureau would be sending three (3) of our staff to provide technical
assistance, namely:

1. Ms. Maria Katrina L. Apaya
2. Ms. Lea Avilla
3. Mr. Joseph Ryan B. Davalos

Further, this Bureau would like to request representatives from the PENRO Palawan and
CENRO Puerto Princesa City to join our technical staff in the provision of the said technical
assistance.

Herewith is a copy of our response letter to the invitation of LGU Puerto Princesa City for
your reference (please see attached Annex).



Should you have further concerns, please feel free to contact Ms. Maria Katrina L. Apaya
and Mr. Joseph Ryan B. Davalos of the Coastal and Marine Division of this Bureau at
katrina.apaya@bmb.gov.ph and davalosjosephryan8@gmail.com or you may call us at (02)
925-8948 or 0976 242 2980.

For consideration and appropriate action.

MARCIAL C. AMARO JR.



HON. LUCILO RODRIGUEZ BAYRON

City Mayor

Puerto Princesa City

Brgy. Sta. Monica Puerto Princesa Philippines 5300
cmoofficiall3(@gmail.com/jovenee sagun@yahoo.com

Dear Honorable Mayor Bayron,
Isang makakalikasang araw!

This pertains to your invitation requesting for Technical Assistance on mainstreaming the
ICM Approach into your Comprehensive Land Use Plan (CLUP) to be conducted on February
22-24, 2023 in Puerto Princesa City, Palawan.

Foremost, this Bureau would like to acknowledge your enthusiasm by proactively
involving us in the process of your CLUP development. It is an honor to provide our technical
expertise to further enhance your aforesaid land use plan.

In view hereof, this Bureau would be sending three (3) of our staff to provide technical
assistance to you, namely:

4. Ms. Maria Katrina L. Apaya
5. Ms. Lea Avilla
6. Mr. Joseph Ryan B. Davalos

Further, may we also request you to invite representatives from our Provincial Environment
and Natural Resources Office (PENRO) Palawan and Community Environment and Natural
Resources Office (CENRO) Puerto Princesa City. Their presence at the workshop is vital in
achieving our objectives.

Should you have further concerns, please feel free to contact Ms. Maria Katrina L. Apaya
and Mr. Joseph Ryan B. Davalos of the Coastal and Marine Division of this Bureau at
katrina.apaya@bmb.gov.ph and davalosjosephryan8@gmail.com or you may call us at (02)
925-8948 or 0976 242 2980.

Very truly yours,

MARCIAL C. AMARO JR.

Director, BMB

In concurrent capacity as Assistant Secretary for Policy,
Planning and Foreign Assisted and Special Projects



